DISCLAIMER

Electronic versions of the exhibits in these minutes may not be complete.

This information is supplied as an informational service only and should not be relied upon as an official record.

Original exhibits are on file at the Legislative Counsel Bureau Research Library in Carson City.

Contact the Library at (775) 684-6827 or library@lcb.state.nv.us.

EagleForum.org

Shop | About Us |

Alerts | Collegians | PS Column | Court Watch | Ed Reporter | EF Info | Links | New | PS Report | Radio Programs | Scoreboard | State Leaders | Teens | University | Quick Topics | Message Board



Back to September Ed Reporter

EDUCATION REPORTER

THE TENSPAPER OF EDUCATION RIGHTS

Turbo Charged!

'Turbo Reader' is new tool in fight against illiteracy

ALTON, IL — Education is now widely recognized as the number-one issue in America, and educators, parents, politicians and media pundits are all clamoring for "reform." Yet most education reform models and literacy programs use the same failed Whole Language method that created the crisis in the first place. With illiteracy rates at least 60% among disadvantaged youth and 40% among all youth, grassroots volunteers are taking matters into their own hands. These volunteers are hailing a brand new teaching tool called *Turbo Reader*, a phonics instruction system developed by Phyllis Schlafly.



Volunteer tutors in St. Louis are already taking *Turbo Reader* on their weekly visits to inner-city schools, where they teach children to read after school hours. "Unfortunately," says volunteer coordinator Lois Linton, "the need is great and the laborers are few. Parents need to be asking why the schools aren't doing the job."

Last month, a science teacher in the St. Louis public schools called in on a nationwide talk radio program to complain that half of her 8th-grade students can't read. She said the school administration puts "tremendous pressure" on her to "accommodate" these students. She is required to "read the tests to them or read the tests onto a cassette so they can listen to them, to give them more time to take the test, and to allow them to turn in papers late."

This teacher, who asked that her name be withheld, admitted that she has to "cut the amount of subject matter for 8th-grade science" by more than a third because of her students' reading difficulties.

Many experts have found that students' failure to learn to read is directly related to the lack of phonics instruction in the schools, yet the Whole Language method persists, often under the guise of a "balanced" or "comprehensive" approach. (See *Education Reporter*, May 2001 and July 2000.)

St. Louis teacher and reading tutor Rosanne Donato calls the new *Turbo Reader* "the best phonics system I've ever seen," and recommends it for "anyone of any age who is looking for reading improvement." Donato emphasizes that "reading problems affect students in all areas — academic, social, and emotional."

Author Schlafly is well qualified in phonics instruction. She taught each of her six children to read using phonics and, in 1994, she introduced her highly successful *First Reader* phonics curriculum, which has been used by thousands of parents, tutors and elementary school teachers.

Turbo Reader takes students of all ages in a logical sequence from sounds...to words...to stories. After a few weeks of instruction, users say, reading skills improve and students can read big words.

ORIGINALS ARE ON FILE IN THE RESEARCH LIBRARY (5,

D 1/13

ASSEMBLY EDUCATION

DATE: 4/9/03 ROOM: 3/43 EXHIBIT D

SUBMITTED BY: JANINE HANSEN

EF <u>Home | New | Columns | PS Reports | Education Reporter | Online Store | Donate | Eagle Info |</u> Alerts | State Affiliates | Links | ScoreBoard | Radio Programs | Collegians | Teens | Court Watch | University | Quick Topics

SEARCH



by: Phyllis Schlafly

Money Isn't The Solution To Illiteracy

February 2, 2000

When former Netscape president James L. Barksdale announced a \$100 million gift to promote the teaching of reading in Mississippi, he certainly dramatized the current scandal of illiteracy in America. The gift is big enough to make front-page news, but it's actually a drop in the bucket compared to the enormous sums of money that have been spent on the teaching of reading during the last decade.

Barksdale was motivated to this unprecedented generosity because, he said, "we have 300,000 to 400,000 jobs we can't fill in the industry," primarily because young people don't know how to read. It's hard to see how there could be a more stunning indictment of the public schools because, after all, the schools are just baby-sitters if they don't perform the elementary task of teaching children how to read.

The depressing part of Barksdale's generous gift is that the funds will probably end up training teachers to use the same methods that are a proven failure. There is no indication that he or the University of Mississippi has a clue as to why this tragic situation exists.

If money could end illiteracy, there would be no problem because the schools have had plenty of money. It takes very little money, anyway. All it takes is a good phonics system.

In addition to the billions of state and local taxpayer dollars that annually finance the first grade in tens of thousands of public schools, \$118 billion of federal tax dollars have been poured into the Title I program of the Elementary and Secondary Education Act over the last 30 years. This money was supposed to help poor children "overcome inherent barriers that poverty poses to academic achievement" and enable them to catch up with affluent kids.

The federal government's own five-year, \$29 million longitudinal study concluded in 1997 that Title I failed to achieve its goals. But Congress continues to increase its funding anyway and Title I's budget is now \$10 billion a year.

The premise is fundamentally wrong: poverty doesn't cause illiteracy. In the 18th and 19th centuries when Americans were pitifully poor by today's standards, we had nearly 100 percent literacy. Today up to 50 percent are illiterate or only semi-literate.

Illiteracy is the result of the failure to use phonics to teach children how to read, *i.e.*, teach them the sounds and syllables of the English language so they can put them together like building blocks and read words. Instead, for decades the school establishment has insisted on using a fraudulent method first called "whole word" and later "Whole Language," by which children are taught to guess at words by looking at pictures, skip over words they don't

know, substitute words that seem to fit, and predict words based on the context of the story.

This wrong-headed approach was thoroughly exposed in 1955 in the late Rudolf Flesch's landmark book "Why Johnny Can't Read" and in his sequel 30 years later called "Why Johnny Still Can't Read." The research studies that prove the superiority of phonics were compiled in "Learning to Read: The Great Debate" by the late Harvard Professor Jeanne S. Chall in her 1967 book, still considered the definitive analysis of reading research.

In 1996 forty of the nation's top experts on language and reading from Massachusetts Institute of Technology and other Massachusetts universities signed a joint letter blasting Whole Language and blaming it for our "serious decline in reading achievement." The letter argued that a mastery of phonics "is fundamental to reading."

Explaining further, these experts wrote: "Written language is a way of noting speech. To become a skilled reader, a learner must master this notation system, learning how the sounds and oral gestures of language correspond to letters and letter groups."

Further corroboration came in 1996 with the publication of "Teaching Our Children to Read" by Bill Honig, former California State Superintendent of Public Instruction. He refuted the Whole Language myth that the child will learn "naturally" in the same way that a child learns to talk, without explicit instruction in skills.

Honig said that this false belief has had the "disastrous" result that 30 to 40 percent of urban children can't read at all and more than 50 percent can't read at their grade level.

Some encouraging straws in the wind have appeared. The Alabama State Board of Education has inaugurated an Alabama Reading Initiative emphasizing the development of phonemic awareness (that's jargon for teaching the individual sounds in words) and the systematic teaching skills needed to decode words.

The Alabama plan includes teacher training, demonstration sites, and a determination to use early intervention with children who need extra help. This year's program involves 80 Alabama schools and the results are encouraging the Board to include another 240 schools next year.

A few brave first-grade teachers, such as Pam Barret of Murietta, California, who was recently honored as an exemplary teacher, have achieved remarkable success using phonics. But not many teachers or schools are willing to buck the Whole Language cult.

Phyllis Schlafly column 202-00

Send this page to a friend! Just fill in the form and click the button!		
TO email:		
Subject:		_